
To Pole of Communist Revival in France

Lisbon, January 6, 2025

Dear comrades,

We would like to thank you for the greeting you sent to the XXII Congress of the Portuguese Communist
Party, held on the 13th, 14th and 15th of December of 2024, under the motto “Force of April. Taking the
initiative, with the workers and the people. Democracy and Socialism.”.

The  XXII  Congress  was  an  important  moment  in  the  collective  life  of  the  PCP,  which  defined  the
guidelines and tasks to be carried out with a view to strengthening its organisation and its initiative and
intervention, and affirming its communist identity, ideal and project.

A Congress that will contribute to the continuation of the struggle in defence of the rights, interests and
aspirations of the Portuguese workers and people, against right-wing politics and reactionary projects, and
for a patriotic and left-wing alternative capable of paving the way for an advanced democracy with the
values of April in the future of Portugal, for socialism.

The  XXII  Congress  reaffirmed  the  PCP's  commitment  to  contribute  to  the  strengthening  of  the
international communist and revolutionary movement and its cooperation and unity in action, as well as
to the convergence of a broad anti-imperialist front to stop imperialism's offensive and pave the way for
the construction of a new international order of peace, sovereignty and social progress.

Thanking you once again for your greetings, we would like to express our wish to continue and deepen
relations between our two Parties and peoples.

Please accept our fraternal greetings,

The International Department of the
Portuguese Communist Party
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